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University Staff Committee
Meeting Minutes
September 21, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.
Virtually on TEAMS




1. Call to order 
2. [bookmark: _Hlk147238160]Roll call: present – Becky Haeny, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Parker Nadeau, Theresa Mullen, Jennifer Buhr
3. Guest: Kate Burns to give update on budget and enrollment
· There are 8140 students who have enrolled as of today.
· There is an estimate that we will have 1.2% enrollment growth compared to last year. To make a connection to the budget – revenue implications depend on where the growth is coming from? – high school students, undergraduate students, graduate students? $2.2 million structural deficit identified – We will likely have to account for that structural deficit (it could be larger than that). Note we have a very big incoming freshmen class.
· Becky expresses the worry of layoffs due to budget updates and how they will affect faculty – Kate said that we are not in Oshkosh’s circumstances but things are not perfect here either – we will have to wait and see – Lea asks that Kate and the Chancellor update them, so they are informed, and there is no shock.
· Becky asks about Tony Warner and details on why he was let go/reasoning behind it – Kate says that there are a variety of reasons: one was savings involved in combining two positions into one. She said that it is not just about budget – it is 
also about Dr. Crim’s strength in advancement/community engagement. Kate mentions the following: “We had two resignations within that area, and are looking at for the Deans/colleges and their advancement people needs.
· Becky also asks about the unknown pay plan – Kate says that it is hard to know what is going to happen on the pay plan side. We are seeing negative things in the press. Not a lot of detail is coming for the UW system. UWGB is committed to EDI, and we do not support cutting EDI in exchange for pay plan. Salaries here are lower on average, and we struggle to recruit people. No meeting is scheduled to decide on the pay plan.
· 
4. Approval of Minutes – May 18, 2023 meeting Note Becky Haeny’s name was misspelled. 
Otherwise approved by Becky Haeny, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Parker Nadeau, Theresa Mullen, Jennifer Buhr










5. New Business: Bylaw change 
The current BYLAW reads the USC is comprised of nine eligible university staff members with at least one member from each of the three branch campuses
with staggered 3-year terms.
Everyone in this meeting will vote online regarding this change. Becky Haeny created an online voting form that is in the chat. Everyone can vote on the bylaw change now.

· Members of the committee should broadly represent the university Staff Employee committee community. We rewrote it due to lack of people wanting to be a part of the committee.
[bookmark: _Hlk147239567]The current BYLAW reads the USC is comprised of nine eligible university staff members, with at least one member from each of the three branch campuses with staggered 3-year terms. We can drop it to 7 members if need be.
· Voting was done for Bylaw change
· As of now we have 17 votes, voting will continue during this meeting.
· Question asked in chat – Is there still an emphasis on participation from the additional campuses? Answer – absolutely! We want participation from other campuses. 

   6.Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer
· Our current cash balance as of today's date in Wiser is $2321.45. We've been seeing deposits coming in for the Fall Conference, which I believe is tomorrow. Our foundation funds are currently at $32,577.65 for the market value.
6. HR Report – Julie Stanelle
· The Administrative Transformation Project (ATP) is a system wide project to move our HR system and are SFS or financing system all into a new system called Workday. The anticipated go live date for Workday is July 1st of 2024. At this point, UWGB staff within the transformation areas have been involved in collaborative design of the work with UW System partners. We have a lot of extra links in the report on our HR website, so if you want to learn more, you can definitely check those or reach out to us or the controller's office.
· Annual benefits enrollment: September 25th through October 20th. 
· A few things to highlight: The premiums are going to be increasing in 2024. The annual medical deductible, the high deductible plan, and the access plan have increased to comply with federal requirements. We are going to have a Benefits and Wellness Fair on the Green Bay campus on September 28th from 11:30 to 1:30 in the Phoenix Rooms. UW system benefits representatives will be on campus to talk to and answer any questions you have. They also just sent an email about some virtual sessions that they're going to be having. Make sure if you have any questions, you tune in to those sessions or come to the benefits fair.
· Faculty and staff climate and engagement survey: Last academic year we did a big survey through a company called HERI. There is a work group that is review the results of the survey. Melissa, our senior HR officer, received the data file of the responses. However, the data will not be attached to any email addresses and may only be used for statistical analysis reporting of aggregate information – not for the investigation into specific individuals before receiving the data.
· Student employee information - We developed a four-part student supervisor training series. Our next training is going to be on October 17th from 8:00 AM to 10:00 AM. We're going to cover feedback, expectations, and performance management of student employees. We've had two sessions already – those you can watch the recording (they're available on our website). And then in addition to that, we have launched a BP Logix student employment form, so we actually have three forms – a request form, a change request form, and then a multiple student employment request form. Now, you do all of those through BP logics and it flows through the process for approvals.
· Wellness activities: We have a lot of Wellness activities going on. There's the Well Wisconsin radio. The September episode is about financial well-being. There is a new cognito simulation cultivating inclusive communities training, so if you take that training, the Wellness Committee is going to put everybody into a drawing and give 20 employees a reward for participating. The link to that training will be in our report. Their Wellness committees are also going to do a fall challenge. So, from October 1st to October 28th, you can do the challenge, which is doing at least three activities each week. Turn in your results to show that you completed the challenge by November 8th, and they will be doing a drawing for some prizes. There are the daily habits on WebMD app. So, if you have the app, you can do that on there and then that also goes towards your $150.00 wellness incentive. Make sure that you complete the three activities by October 13th.
7. The positions we’re recruiting for right now. We have two facilities, technicians from one at the Kress and one is a locksmith. So, the Kress replaces Robert Ryan and the locksmith replaces Ken Noe. Ken moved into a new position. Custodian on 2nd shift replaced Bobby Vang and AV technician 58% in communication and information science, which is a new position. An AV technician in IT to replace Craig Young. We have an administrative assistant ll in pre-college to replace Jayne Kluge, and then we have an administrative assistant ll in the Police Department to replace Scott Schroeder who moved to a different position. 
8. Committee Reports
a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck
We have four openings on varies committees, please check the University Staff website for the list and descriptions of duties. Brenda encouraged those interested in serving on one of the committees to get ahold of her as soon as possible.
b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck
        This committee met a couple of weeks ago, and Brenda will be the chair for this committee.
c) Professional Development Committee – Jennifer Buhr
        The University Staff Conference is tomorrow at Tundra Lodge


d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger – Need to find a replacement rep for Kim. There are 6 meetings a year. Reach out to Brenda Beck if you are interested.

e) University Committee –Becky Haeny

· Kate had mentioned the $2.2 million structural deficit that we have.
Contributing to that has been our enrollment, which has been down
Being down 100 full time paying students actually contributes to $1.2 million of revenue. The other million was the fact that standard utilities cost was up.
Increase of travel costs going up à the mileage rate hotel cost. That hit athletics the hardest because they travel the most. So, those were also contributing factors to that structural deficit. It is not just our enrollment. Becky wanted to make that clear.
The numbers of high school students graduating from high school are dropping, come 2025, there will be less students out there enrolling.
 No furloughs if you're under $100,000 or faculty.

f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups
a. Ethics Committee-Emily Matheny- No updates!

Christine announcement that Career Services has taken over Student employee of the Week. Please contact Christine if you have a student, you want featured.

             Update on our bylaw change – the vote is 32 – Yes … Zero, no.

               Meeting adjourned at 11:03am


The next USC meeting will be October 19, 2023, 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.

USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Loretta Rafter-Secretary, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Theresa Mullen, member, Jennifer Buhr, member.



[bookmark: _MON_1753688385]    
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University Staff Committee

Meeting Minutes

May 18, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

Virtually on TEAMS


1. Call to order Lea Truttmann

2. [bookmark: _Hlk135903110][bookmark: _Hlk135906667][bookmark: _Hlk135903123]Roll call- present: Becky Haeny, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau and McKinley Lentz

3. Approval of Minutes – March 16 and April 20 minutes (attached) approved by Becky Haney, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau and McKinley Lentz

4. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer, there is little change in the budget, document is in our Teams shared drive.

5. HR Report – Julie Flenz: Health screen is available on 5-22-23 and spots are available. This is a step towards $150 Wellness incentive. May is Mental Health awareness month. There is a Summer Bingo program from the Wellness Committee with prizes. New hires were listed.

6. Committee Reports

· [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck: We have filled all of our spots on our committees.



· Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck: No report



· Professional Development Committee – Sara Chaloupka & Jennifer Buhr: The   conference will be on September 22nd. The theme is Fostering Positivity in the Workplace



· UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger: The reps met May 5th; most campuses are doing some type of administrative searches. Discussion around the possible 4% pay plan increase and how campuses will come up with 30% of that amount. Some campuses will not have the funds for the pay increase.

Discussion with president Rothman about the UW system being the 43rd                   lowest funded public institution.

Looking into condensing life insurance options.

            Implementing Workday, going live July 2024

           JOKER will vote to approve/deny for pay increase 



· University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann; They are now in summer session. Steve Meyer is retiring and Mike Draney has applied for the position.





7. Old Business



8. Other- Enter summer session Lea Truttmann discussed with the University Staff Committee about moving into summer session and reconvening in September



Approved by Becky Haney, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau and McKinley Lentz

Adjournment at 10:21am



The next USC meeting will be September 21, 2023 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.



USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Loretta Rafter, member, McKinley Lentz, member







[bookmark: _MON_1745728846][bookmark: _MON_1745728904]         
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University Staff Committee


Meeting Minutes


March 16, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.


Virtually on TEAMS



1. Call to order – Lea Truttmann, USC Chair, called meeting to order at 10am 


[bookmark: _Hlk130291285]        2.   Roll call – Brenda Beck, Michael Bielski, Jennifer Buhr, Kate Burns, Cheryl Charon, Colleen Ciampoli, Christine Cox, Nina Dessoir, Mark Fischer, Julie Flenz, Becky Haeny, Jessica Hankemeier, Jean Haroldson, Lottie Hiben, Wendy Holschbach, Heather Jobelius, Steven Kaiser, Eric Knapowski, Jane Laurin, Carolyn Loberger, Marina Lyudmer, Kimberlee McKeefry, Kim Mezger, Steve Meyer, Jaime Miller, Theresa Mullen, Karen Murphy, Parker Nadeau, Linnea Oty, Kayle Petitjean, Jakob Pflederer, Sarah Potratz, Olivia Raasch, Brian Rabideau, Krissi Simon, Tina Tackmier, Jolene Truckenbrod, Tracy Vanerem, Rachel Wautier, Paul Wikgren, Amanda Wildenberg, Kaitlin Williams, Brynne Wolfe, Kerry Yang





2. Approval of Minutes – February 16 minutes approved by Becky Haeny , Mark Fischer, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau.


3. Guests: Provost Kate Burns and Steve Meyer-speaking on the SOFAS position – Kate spoke briefly of how SOFAS is currently staffed and how the positions as well as support will be different in the future. The positions are being evaluated with possible changes and is 40% completed. We are looking at other UW schools and how they structure their SOFAS. 


Kate also mentioned the Administrative Transformation Program (ATP) and discussed the goals of the program. ATP will allow us to connect our systems and rely on technology. It will also incorporate tracking promotions and tenure, as well as benefits. There would be 2 job descriptions. SOFAS resource for all shared governances and navigate rules, policies and procedures.


Steve then went through the tips he has compiled for his replacement. This position is a two year learning curve.


[image: ]





4. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer – shared our current standings in the accounts.


5. HR Report – Julie Flenz 


· Climate and Engagement Survey 


Reports should be out by the summer of 2023. Staff submissions were 56.4% or 304. Faculty was 30.3% or 114 submissions. 


· Annual Performance Evaluations 


Evaluations are due Friday, March 24th. Contact HR if an extension is needed. Several training sessions were held that went over changes and overviews of the Annual Performance Evaluation forms. In the sessions, an in-depth discussion was held about filling out the forms. You can find the recorded sessions on the HR website or linked in Julie Flenz report. 


· Benefits Administration Transition


The transition that will be moving the function to UW systems and will be effective April 10th. For anything benefit related, contact the benefits counseling team. Our team will be responsible for FMLA, ADA employee well-being activities.


· Employee Appreciation Week


We have started planning and the estimated dates are May 1st-5th. If you’re interested in helping plan, please contact Julie Flenz or the HR office. 


· Leadership Green Bay Program


If you’re interested in participating or nominating someone, fill out the interest form that can be found in Julie Flenz report, HR blog, and HR Connect newsletter. The forms need to be filled out and signed by the employee, supervisor, and the dean division head. Forms are due by Friday, March 31st. 


· Trainings 


Making the Most of a Multigenerational Workforce: Tuesday, March 28th at 02:00pm. Link to register is in the minutes as well as the HR blog and newsletter.


 


Motivate, Recognize, and Energize Employees: Tuesday, April 18th at 11:00am. The link can also be found on the HR blog.  


· Wellness Activities


March Madness: A challenge throughout the month of March. Faculty and Staff can participate by completing activities from four different categories. They then can choose which activity they would like to advance to the next round. All completed forms must be submitted by March 31st. Participants will receive a t-shirt. More information can be found on the blog post.





Group Fitness Punch Card: Attend 12 group fitness classes this semester to receive a prize. For more information and class schedules, check out the blog post. 


· Employee Update


Julie Flenz went over new hires as well as new positions. 





6. Committee Reports


[bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck – Thanks goes to Amanda Wildenberg for becoming the representative on the Awards and Recognition Committee. The Interest Survey for the upcoming elections was sent out and is open until March 23rd.   





Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck – No report





Professional Development Committee – Sara Chaloupka & Jennifer Buhr – Tundra Lodge is booked, the date is Friday, September 22nd.  Also booked two keynote speakers, Liz Moldenhauer and Jay Gubrud.





UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger – no report





University Committee –Becky Haeny and Lea Truttmann – Main topic is the SOFAS position. For the faculty comments, they can be found in the Faculty Senate Minutes.





 For an assembly meeting, April is being considered. The committee will vote about going into the summer session. The plan is to take a break for summer after the main meeting and reconvene in September. If something comes up, a random meeting can be held. 


Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups – no report





7. Old Business





8. Other 





9. Adjournment – Meeting was adjourned at 10:53am.





The next USC meeting will be April 20, 2023 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.





USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; OPEN, member, McKinley Lentz, member
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One thing you need to figure out as you go along is what does the SOFAS do (what are your
responsibilities) and what does the SOFAS Assistant do (what are their responsibilities).
Generally speaking, | did whatever | was able to do/whatever | was capable of doing, even if it
“technically” was more SOFAS assistant work. If | had time to do it and | knew how to do it, | did
it. The most important thing to remember is that the SOFAS Office is team effort — the SOFAS
and SOFAS Assistant must work together. Communicating often, even about the littlest, most
mundane things is absolutely key to a successful partnership in the SOFAS Office.

Another thing you will need to figure out is the filing system — what goes where and where the
heck is everything. This will literally take you years to figure out. I'm still finding stuff and
muttering to myself, “Oh, that's where that is/goes.” Take time to poke around all the
directories and files to get a sense for where files are located.
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University Staff Committee



Meeting Minutes



February 16, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.



Virtually on TEAMS




Call to order: Lea Truttmann, USC Chair, called meeting to order at 10am



Roll call: Brenda Beck, Cheryl Charon, Benjamin Counard, Christine Cox, Mark Fischer, Julie Flenz, Kathleen Gajeski, Abigail Gollata, Becky Haeny, Jessica Hankemeier, Jean Haroldson, Lottie Hiben, Wendy Holschbach, Heather Jobelius, Jayne Kluge, Jane Laurin, McKinley Lentz, Carolyn Loberger, Marina Lyudmer, Kimberlee McKeefry, Kim Mezger, Jaime Miller, Theresa Mullen, Karen Murphy, Parker Nadeau, Linnea Oty, Kayle Petitjean, Jakob Pflederer, Sarah Potratz, Olivia Raasch, Loretta Rafter, Tina Tackmier, Rachel Wautier, Amanda Wildenberg, Kaitlin Williams, Brynne Wolfe, and Kerry Yang.







Approval of Minutes – January 19 minutes-approved via chat approvals



Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer shared current standings of our accounts.



HR Report – Julie Flenz-spoke about Climate Survey and encouraged participation.  This is a voluntary survey.  Also discussed upcoming evaluation process and reminded people of trainings on line. Mandatory Employee Training (MET) courses will now be required to be Awareness required annually and Sexual Harassment (Title IX) required every three years. Mandated Reporter will continue to be assigned at the time of hire with no requirement of retraining. Our understanding that in this transition year, those individuals who took the training between October 1 – December 31, 2022 will not be required to take the training until March 2024.  Well Wisconsin activities are available to receive your $150 bonus.  Seeking new employees and employees hired.  Please see attached HR report for further information.







Committee Reports



a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-we need to work on Spring election process to replace terms that are ending and replace Kaitlyn’s position.



b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-no report



c) Professional Development Committee – Sara Chaloupka & Jennifer Buhr-Tundra Lodge in September.



d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger-talked a lot about issues with the budget. There is a lot of talk about ATP and how that will move us forward. Workday will replace HRS and WISER.  University Staff Reps talked about compression and having difficulty finding people to serve on committees.  Lots of discussion.



e) University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann-talk about the Climate Survey and the SOFAS position.  Steve Meyer is retiring in August.  In the past they will hire a faculty member to replace him and give them release to do these duties.  The Provost would like to relook at this position, reimagine it. Help Chairs keep track of the committees, open positions, etc. Kate Burns is concerned because of giving up some of the faculty position to do this job.  



f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups-no report







Old Business







Other: Open University staff position with Kaitlyn O’Claire’s departure.







Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 10:29am







The next USC meeting will be March 16, 2023 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.







USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; OPEN, member, McKinley Lentz, member











[bookmark: _MON_1739015038]    
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 2/16/2023









· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey




On Tuesday, January 31st, employees with at least a one-semester appointment received an invitation from the Higher Education Research Institute (HERI) to participate in the Faculty & Staff Climate and Engagement Survey. The distribution and collection period for the survey is January 31, 2023 – March 9, 2023. The actual request to participate with the link to the survey and reminders during the collection period were sent from HERI directly from the following email addresses:  









• Faculty Survey: HERIFacultySurvey@DataRecognitionCorp.com 




• Staff Survey: heri@vainc.net  









The survey is voluntary, and your confidentiality is assured. If you did not receive an invitation on January 31st, please contact HR at hr@uwgb.edu. We greatly appreciate your participation in taking the upcoming survey and encouraging peers to participate as well! Please visit this blog post for frequently asked questions regarding the 2023 Faculty & Staff Climate and Engagement Survey. 









Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to work group members, including Kim Mezger who is the University Staff representative on the work group.









· Annual Performance Evaluations




As a reminder all Performance Evaluations are due March 24, 2023. To help facilitate changes to the performance evaluation process, the Office of Human Resources offered several trainings both specific to supervisors and employees. At these sessions, we will briefly highlight why changes to the form were necessary, an overview of the new forms (including update to electronic process), and in-depth discussion on filling out the form. All sessions will be held in person, with a Teams option for those that would prefer to attend virtually. Please see below for specific dates and times:




· A recording of the Supervisor Training can be found here.




· We had our last employee training yesterday. We will be publishing a recording of the training but that link is not yet available. 




Please visit this blog post for more information on the Annual Performance Evaluations process. 









Question during meeting: Can we open up the form so that spell check is enabled? – We will need to do a little bit of research into the capabilities of Word. 









· UW Shared Services Mandatory Training Schedule Update




Mandatory Employee Training (MET) courses will now be required to be completed by employees in March of each year. This change will include Information Security Awareness required annually and Sexual Harassment (Title IX) required every three years. Mandated Reporter will continue to be assigned at the time of hire with no requirement of retraining. Our understanding that in this transition year, those individuals who took the training between October 1 – December 31, 2022 will not be required to take the training until March 2024. Information from UW Shared Services continues to be shared during this transition, as we know more our office will provide updates. 









· Wellness Activities 









Well Wisconsin Radio: Find Your Authentic Purpose




Purpose and wellness go hand in hand. But purpose isn’t only an idea…it’s a verb, too.




How do you not only discover your purpose, but take action to actually live it? On Thursday, February 16th at Noon CST., join Christine Whelan, Ph.D., and your fellow colleagues for an educational session on Authentic Purpose: Why it Matters and How to Make It Happen. 




America Saves Week is happening February 27 – March 3, 2023 this year, and there are free virtual webinars available to improve your financial wellness. For more information visit this blog post.  









Group Fitness Punch Cards – Attend 12 group fitness classes this semester and receive a price! Please see this blogpost for additional information along with a class schedule.  









New Employees: 




· Financial Specialist II – Facilities – Theresa Brown – Sherry Piatti was hired and started on 2/6/23




· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position) – Elizabeth (Liz) Maurer has transferred to the position from a 2nd shift position on 2/6/23














Positions Being Recruited: 




· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske




· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 




· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Kevin Janusek




· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Tyler Eichman




· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Liz Maurer (transferred to 1st shift) 




· Custodian (2nd Shift, 60% Weidner) Operations – Jacob Woulf




· Maintenance Mechanic – Facilities – Robert Snell




· Building Supervisor (Manitowoc) – Facilities – Randy Frazier 




· AV Technician – Division of Information Technology – Craig Young 




· Student Processing Specialist – GBOSS – Cristina Montejano Moreno (transferred to another position) 




· Department Assistant – BHTP – Andrea Meulemans




· Campus Administrative Assistant & Annual Giving Coordinator (Marinette) – University Advancement – Kaitlyn O’Claire 




· Inventory Control Coordinator – Facilities – Colleen Cowling
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USC Monthly Meeting


04/20/2023





1. Call to order


2. Roll call


3. Approval of Minutes – 


4. Chancellor Remarks & Updates – 


Thanked Lea Truttmann for all that she has done for the University Staff Council.


A 38-million-dollar Dorm construction of 200 bed, is estimated to be done for Fall of 2024. 


We are still working on the budgeting plan for the Conference and Technology Center, hoping to have a set design soon to share with everyone. Due to inflation and other issues, we have about a $30 million shortfall from what the state has given us and what we need to actually build the building. It's really crucial we get it right. So, we're working really hard over the next several months during the budget season to see make sure we have the right funding so that we can keep proceeding and keep the building on track to open and late 2026.


As for the budget, the UW system has given us guidance to have 30-60 days of reserves in the tuition and GPR budget. In other words, we need $7-9 million of our reserves in the budget. The budget process for the legislature and the UW system now is 43rd in the country in level of state funding, which shocked me. I'll just keep reminding everybody, it's why I'm trying to keep talking about how we can think differently about building the university. It's possible that we'll raise above 43rd, but the odds that we will skyrocket up that chart.


We are hoping that the upcoming pay plan will be larger than the 2% that has happened in the last four years. Inflation is not 2%. We are hoping the legislature will approve that at a higher number, probably in late July. If they do, that means that we still have to cover internally 30% of that pay plan. That tuition increase will help us to make sure we don't have to dip into our reserves or lay people off to pay the rest of their staff appropriately, right.





For the first time in a decade, we are raising tuition by 4.5%-5% which will hopefully go into a higher pay plan. The tuition differential also got approved so the price of credits has increased from $7.71 to $20 per credit. It will be used to provide adequate support in student success, financial aid and student wage increases. We also were able to begin the process of equalizing tuition across our locations.


We are working on the Mission Alignment reports given to me. The process that we're going to go through here I think will be helpful and that I have read every single submission that's come in. I've taken about 60 pages of notes. We will start having conversations this summer around the ideas we're hearing and work back down to the units that submitted them so that we're giving you an explanation even if we choose not to do something why we're not doing it.


We are also partnering with Casa Alba to host Estamos AQUI which will be the Hispanic Festival Cultural festival on campus on September 16th.


The Direct Admit program response has been pretty overwhelmingly positive that we're very excited about this upcoming cycle will fall 23. We just did a trial group of about 31 students. And last I heard over 20 of them had committed to us.





5. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer


6. HR Report – Melissa Nash


The Administrative Project (ATP) is a project that will replace our current HR and finance systems. The new platform is called Workday and is expected to go live July 1st, 2024. The new platform will be easier, streamlined, and efficient. There will be training on the new service. We also transitioned our benefits administration to the UW system on April 10th, 2023. There are various support options from this system. 


We also have a new HR orientation program. It is held twice a month where a presentation is held and a tour for new non-instructional hires. 


Just learned weekend and nighttime differentials will likely be increasing July 1st or 2nd, 2023. Currently nonexempt employees earn an additional $0.45 per hour for all hours work between 6:00 PM and 6:00 AM and an additional $0.60 per hour for all hours worked during the weekend. We anticipate that effective starting in July, the differentials will likely increase and be made consistent to $0.80 an hour for both evening and weekend hours and that would make us consistent with Madison and the rest of the state as far as differentials.


HERI survey’s final response rate for non-instructional staff was 56.4%. That means we've got 304 staff submissions for the climate survey, which is exceptional when we think about kind of survey response rates, we are looking forward to reports coming out later this summer. We won't be getting anything until maybe mid to late July. General data will be published.


Employee Appreciation Week is May 1st through May 5th. There will be the annual faculty and staff cookout on Wednesday to RSVP. Watch for an email with events.


7.Election Committee – Brenda Beck


Who are we? Shared governance in the UW system and that UW Green Bay consists of four main groups, faculty, academic staff, university staff and students. And these bodies represent their respective colleagues. When policies are developed and decisions are made as to how we operate as an institution as well as initiating discussions to resolve issues.


The University Staff Employee Group has a wide range of position categories and our goal is to get as much representation from these categories involved in shared governance as possible. University governance is an opportunity for us to make things happen. We are in the middle of an election survey and the election via Qualtrics ends tomorrow at 4:30 PM so if you haven't yet voted, encourage you to do so. Every committee opening also has an option for a write in, so if you're interested in filling in, definitely write your name down and we can add you as a list of potential. A fill in is someone who can't fulfill those terms of the position.


8.Professional Development Committee -Sara Chaloupka


University staff fall conference and it's going to be on Friday, September 22nd at Tundra Lodge. All university staff are all welcome and encouraged to attend. There are professional development funds that we have for conferences, right now we offer up to $300.00 per person per year.


9.Systems Rep.- Kim Mezger


President Rothman requested a four and four pay plan in the next biennium. The governor then took that to the legislature and asked for five and three. However, there's that 30% that hangs over our head that we have to fund ourselves so.


We're probably OK, but there will be some campuses that will not be if that comes to fruition. So that's a that's a hard call. How do we then say no, don't give us a raise because we don't want to impact other people's jobs. 


10.University Committee-Becky Haeny


There has been a lot of the discussion on the sofas position and the position has been posted in the Log. There are three candidates as of now.





Closing remarks-Lea Truttmann


Our next USC meeting will be May 18th at 10:00 o'clock via teams again. At that time, I'm going to talk to the university staff suggesting that we go into summer session and not have university staff committee meetings in June or July with the possibility of coming back in August, with the exception if something comes up on campus, we will call a meeting. 





Adjourn the meeting at 11:00 AM.
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ARTICLE III - UNIVERSITY STAFF COMMITTEE

 

A.  Jurisdiction of the University Staff Committee

1. The University Staff Committee will represent the university staff in all matters within the jurisdiction of the university staff and will be known as the USC.

1. The USC is authorized to request action by the full university staff.

 

B. Membership of the University Staff Committee

1. Representatives: The USC is comprised of nine eligible university staff members with at least one member from each of the three branch campuses, with staggered three-year terms. Members of the Committee should broadly represent the university staff employee community. 

1. Ex officio Members: In addition, there will be one Human Resources representative ex officio, non-voting member, appointed by the Human Resources Director.



RE-Written BYLAW

Representatives: The USC is comprised of nine eligible university staff members with staggered three-year terms. Members of the Committee should broadly represent the university staff employee community as a whole.  




